Auditorium – Turnpike House Depot

Background

To enable the relocation of all Housing activity, excluding NPHL to Crompton House the Directorate were approached and asked to consider the relocation of staff to Turnpike House.

This resulted in:

· The Environmental Health and Trading Standards services moving to Turnpike

· The loss of the two training rooms at Crompton House

· The establishment of all directorate ICT networks to Turnpike house.

In relation to the two training rooms at Crompton House it was agreed that these would be replaced by a purpose built training facility on the Turnpike House site. 

The discussions to progress this agreement have been ongoing for some 18months. The main reason for the delay has been the protracted discussions with regards to the comparator options of a modular build and a brick built auditorium.

Proposals

The Directorate with support of the Housing and Planning Directorate have undertaken detailed discussions and evaluation of a proposal from a single contractor, who initially was commissioned to undertake the interior work, following consideration of the auditorium at the incinerator at Bolton.  

This contractor subsequently presented an option i.e. brick built auditorium, which was comparable in price and far superior to the then proposed modular building; therefore the brick build proposal was the most economical and advantageous option.

The only question that remained was whether the proposal submitted by the contractor was in fact achievable and met the standards expected.

The Housing and Planning Directorate have been in detailed discussion with the contractors with regards to the proposal and have concluded that the proposal would meet their specification and that it is not deemed likely that any other contractor at the price being quoted could deliver the proposal.

The contractors have demonstrated over a number of months and through the provision of detailed documentation that they can provide a quality build.

Cost of Proposal

The prices quoted, which are deemed to be the most economical and advantageous for the City Council are:

Medlock ( build) -           £136,036.00

Twiname Partnerships - £  46,708.00

Urban Vision                  £     8,100.00

Total                               £190,844.00

Summary

This process has not followed normal tendering procedures for a number of reasons, the main reason being that there needed to be detailed discussions with regards to bespoke requirements and that the proposal submitted by the contractor was deemed to meet the Directorates requirements, whilst providing and economical solution.

There has been detailed and protracted discussions with the contractors concerned to ensure that the proposal is the most economical and advantageous proposal. Both Urban Vision and this Directorate believe that the proposal is the right way forward.

The proposal will also provide additional benefits in the co-ordination of the delivery of the auditorium will be through a single source, therefore providing financial and operational benefits i.e. less disruption, quicker build.

Recommendation

It is recommended that Lead Member for Environment and Property gives their approval to the waiving of Standing Orders: Part 4, Section 7 (4.1) 

